November 13, 2020

The Honorable Mitch McConnell The Honorable Nancy Pelosi
Majority Leader Speaker

United States Senate U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20510 Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Charles E. Schumer The Honorable Kevin McCarthy
Minority Leader Minority Leader

United States Senate U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20510 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Majority Leader McConnell, Minority Leader Schumer, Speaker Pelosi, Minority Leader
McCarthy,

Representing tens of thousands of people that have opposed consolidated interim storage of spent
nuclear fuel in New Mexico and Texas, we urge you to not include Section 306 of the Fiscal Year 2021
Senate Energy and Water Development Appropriations bill. That provision wisely has been rejected by
Congress each year for the past eight years and would amend the Nuclear Waste Policy Act to allow
federal government funding of private consolidated interim storage in our states. Such a change in law is
unwise and unworkable policy, is contrary to the wishes of Republican and Democratic governors and
the overwhelming majority of the people of the affected states, and would not result in such storage
facilities operating.

The nation needs a new policy to address storage and disposal of commercial spent nuclear fuel, which
endangers present and future generations for thousands of years. But “temporary” sites to consolidate
the dangerous waste in the Permian Basin with much of the nation’s current oil and gas production is
dangerous, as well as being bad policy.

New Mexico Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham and Texas Governor Greg Abbott have clearly stated their
opposition to the proposed projects in both states, and the overwhelming majority of the thousands of
people that have participated in hearings and written comments strongly oppose the two projects.

Because of the opposition, the projects will never operate, as was demonstrated by the Private Fuel
Storage Facility in Utah, which was licensed in 2006 as a consolidated interim storage facility, but has
never been constructed or operated.

An essential step towards developing a publicly accepted, scientifically sound nuclear waste storage and
disposal policy is to drop the idea that, in the absence of a viable repository program, any consolidated
storage site would be temporary or acceptable in our states.

Please do not adopt the Section 306 program in any Energy and Water Development Appropriations bill.
Thank you for your consideration.
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